Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 20th March 2014


Present:		Peter Webb in the Chair   		Erica Forbes       
Jim Benson     				John Tomkins 
        
To be actioned by 
	The meeting started at 7.00pm   

	

	There were no apologies of absence.   

	

	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.   

	

	Minutes of the Meeting on 20th February 2014 were approved as a true record.   

	

	Matters Arising from the Minutes 
Village Hall Extension – The Village Hall has received approval for its planned extension. Drainage and Road Issues – The Clerk had reported all of the issues raised at the previous meeting.       

	

	Co-option Of Janet Jessop 
Janet Jessop, having completed the co-option forms was duly welcomed as a Councillor   

	
TB


	Resignations of Robert Scarfe and James Benson 
The resignations of Mr Robert Scarfe and Mr James Benson were accepted by the Parish Council.  Both Messers Scarfe and Benson will be missed greatly by the Parish Council.  Advertisements for their vacancies will be advertised as soon as practicable.    

	

TB

	Playground Matting 
It was agreed that the Clerk should order the playground matting to be placed under the swings and at the bottom of the slide amongst the bark.   

	
TB

	30mph Signs 
The Clerk had received plans for the location of the 30 mph signs.  The Parish Council were very happy with the plans and request this installation to go ahead.    

	
TB

	Brook Signs 
The Clerk had asked Tim Owens and Andrew Wickham about the situation regarding the AONB Signs.  The Clerk has been told that there is some funding available towards the cost of £400 per sign, the Clerk is to hear back from Mr Owens once an actual figure of costs to the Parish Council is known.   

	

TB

	Village Clean Up
The village clean up was agreed for May 3rd at 10am.  The Clerk is to obtain litter pickers, gloves etc from Ashford Borough Council and to advertise in the magazine and paper.   

	
TB

	Finances 
The Financial Statement was circulated.   

	

	Tree Warden’s Report
The Tree Warden’s Report was received. It is noted that Tree ~30 in the Brook Trees book is no longer, it suffered storm damage in October. The Woodland Trust are providing trees to communities and schools.  Brook School are to be made aware of this.  
	


PW

	Any Other Business 
Now that Tony Dunn is no longer a Councillor it was suggested that a Vice-Chairman is needed. 
A report from the PCSO was received.    

	

	The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 17th April 2014, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 7th April, please.  

	All

	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.10 PM.   

	



